



ZBA

Town of Epsom

Zoning Board of Adjustment

5/1/17

In Attendance: Glenn Horner, Chairman; George Carlson, Vice Chairman; Mike Hoisington, Planning Board Representative; Ricky Belanger and Alan Quimby
Not in Attendance:   Gary Kitson and Andrew Ramsdell, Alternates, Darlene Phelps, Recording Secretary
Also in Attendance: David Kingston, Bruce Ladlock, Don Harty
5:00 PM  Members in attendance met at the applicant’s business location (Wolverine Place) to conduct a site visit of his proposal.
Case 2017-03 (Kingston – Var.) [Site Visit] - David Kingston has applied for a variance to Article III (General Provisions), Section B (Pre-existing, Non-Conforming Uses), Paragraph 4 (Change and Expansion of Use) to allow for sales and repairs of additional types of vehicles similar to golf carts and to expand the sales display area for vehicles on the property.  The types of vehicle and display locations are currently limited due to conditions placed on prior variance approvals (Case 2008-09 and Case 2014-07).  The property is located on the north side of Route 4 (Dover Road) within the Residential/Commercial Zoning District and is identified on Epsom Tax Map U-6 as Lot 16.
Glenn, Mike and Alan measured a few inches more than 29 feet between the east side of the building and the golf carts line up for sale along the edge of the parking lot.

David Kingston showed the new types of vehicles he was proposing to sell including larger off road utility vehicles and smaller go carts in the back of the lot.  
Alan and Mike observed that several cars were parked directly adjacent to the back of the Battle Crossfit end of the building.  They also measured a distance of 18 1/2 feet between the edge of one of the parked cars and the edge of the paved lot.

Dave showed the board the proposed new vehicle display area he was most interested in front of the building between the business sign and the existing concrete pad.  Glenn asked if he would extend the concrete pad for this purpose.  Dave said he did not plan to.  He estimated that about four vehicles would be located in the new area and he was hoping to display one of the new UTVs there.

George inquired about the septic system and it appeared that it was located on the northwest side of the building.  An artesian well head was also observed on the south west side putting the septic system sufficiently outside the 75’ protective area.
Glenn did a vehicle count on the lot of all golf carts and similar sized vehicles including off road utility vehicles and go carts.  An approximate count of 107 of these vehicles were observed.
5:30 PM  The site visit was concluded.

